RUIN AGUS MOLTAÍ

(Recommendations & Motions deferred from Convention 2007/8)

1. That reserve leagues are resurrected as the current structure is unbalanced in favour of clubs with two or three senior teams playing in the leagues.  The current structure has had a detrimental effect on clubs with only one senior team participating in the leagues.

Eire Og

2. Football Championship recommendations:
Senior Championship Div. 1
Intermediate Championships Div 1 & Div 2 

Junior Championships Divs 4, 5 & 6 (If current league structure remains) 

Intermediate champions to enter Intermediate Championship the following year. 

The past two years have seen Division 3 clubs competing and winning the Junior Championship against Div. 4 teams.  Entering the Ulster Club Junior Football Championship should have no bearing on how the Junior Championship competition is constructed.
Eire Og
3. That from 2008 onwards changes to league structures agreed at County Convention are not effective until the end of the following season e.g. changes agreed at the 2008 convention should not be effective until the season beginning 2010.
Roibeard Eimeid

4. That consideration is given to the championship which a club plays in being dictated by the league they play in.  Div 1 – SHC; Div. 2 - IHC; Divs. 3 & 4 - JHC.  Exception being that a club can play in a higher championship than their league status, but not a lower one e.g. a Div. 2 team could play in the SHC if they want, but not in the JHC.

Roibeard Eimeid
5. While it is accepted that there is a pressure on the CCC to arrange and schedule fixtures to ensure leagues and championships are completed on time, it is our firm view that all games should be played either on a Wednesday evening or a Sunday afternoon.  We in O’Donnell’s GAC played Div. 5 football league games this season on every day of the week barring Tuesday.  We do not believe that this promotes the culture of the GAA in view of the fact that many players are prohibited from playing on week-nights due to the early starts and work commitments.  Our pitch at MacRory lay vacant Sunday after Sunday while we were required to fulfil fixtures on week-nights.  Surely the clubs’ views must be taken into account when the fixture for the season is being produced.

Cardinal O’Donnell’s
6. No more Senior All-County fixtures on Saturday afternoons. 

Scheduling of Senior All-County fixtures should be on Wednesday and Friday evenings, along with Sundays. 

Friday evenings have been used for senior fixtures for many years now and are a great success.  
We finally believe this initiative would be welcomed by players and supporters alike. 

More importantly, it would ensure that the club’s best players would be able to play more games and this can only be for the better enhancement of Gaelic games in this county at a time when an injection of enthusiasm is seriously needed. 

As stated, we believe that this move would have strong support from other clubs and we would urge you to give both elements of our recommendation your fullest consideration.

Micheal Mac Daibheid  CLG

